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7th June 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
I hope you all had a lovely half term break. As usual this year, it was fantastic to start this final half term with our ACE awards recognising the Attitude, Commitment and Effort of 42 children across the school. My thanks to parents and governors who attended and to the teachers for speaking so knowledgeably about the children. The final ACE awards of the year will take place before the end of term so the winners keep the shields over the Summer holidays. 
This week, Year 3 have again visited Adelaide Lodge residents where they painted friendship pebbles in preparation for placing in the Lodge garden. A small correction from the newsletter before half term. It was actually Stanhope residents who visited our Reception children and not Sunningdale. On Monday Year 3 welcomed Eco Animal Encounters in to explore and see a wide range of animals to launch their ‘Predator’ topic.  Yesterday, some Year 5 children visited HCC as a continuation of their maths enrichment. 
It has been a busy week for people visiting the school. On Wednesday we hosted 27 people in our Community room training in Outdoor Education and Environmental Learning.  I was hugely proud of some of our Year 5 pupils and the Plastic Free Schools group for giving fantastic presentations during this event. Lots of children also spoke to visitors from Cranbrook about using Chromebooks and Google apps for education. We also had 3 members of Combe Garden Centre working with the whole of Year 5, giving the children the opportunity to plant up hanging baskets, taste herbs and generally learn about plants.
Yesterday, Chair of Governors Tina Sillitoe and I attended a meeting in Exeter between ourselves and the Office of the Regional School Commissioner responsible for all Academies in the South West. We were able to share our recent success and speak of our current journeys and priorities for the future. 
Next Wednesday, (12th June) we will be holding an open session at After School Club both in Nursery and in the school hall. After school club is a crucial provision for many families, but we need to ensure the provision is well used for it to remain viable. Why not come and see what is on offer, how it works and maybe give it a try to see how it can help you with family life during the week? More details have been sent out by Parentpay email. 
Also next week Year 6 children have their residential at Balcombe woods and Year 2, Year 4 and Year 5 all hold Express Events. Year 5 then visit Crealy to launch their ‘Rollercoaster’ topic. 
Thank you to those who have liked, joined and engaged with our new facebook page. If you think you might want to be part of our reading research, based on tv subtitles, then please do get in touch.  
Please find news below from the PTFA. I look forward to seeing lots of people for our walk to Roundball woods followed by cream tea on Sunday afternoon. Thanks to Kirsty in the kitchen who has today already made some scones to be enjoyed. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been talking about trips to the seaside.
We have made our own ice-cream shop.
Reception
We have been making animals with 20 shapes.
We have been weighing to find out the heaviest animal.
Year 1
We have been learning about animals.
We have  been practising for sports day.
Year 2 
We have started to do Spellodrome.
We have been drawing with pastels.
Year 3
We had some interesting animals visiting including a tarantula and a giant millipede which we could hold.
We started a new topic called Predator.
Year 4
We have been preparing for our Express Event.
We have been writing stories.
Year 5
We have started a new book called Varmints.
We have had a visit from Coombe Garden Centre.
Year 6
We have been preparing for our Residential Trip
We have been doing spellings and lots of writing.
Messages
Healthy snacks
Staff and I have noticed that children are again bringing in snacks for breaks that are not healthy. These range from actual sweets, to chocolate cereal bars. Like nearly all schools I know of, our rules are for fruit to be eaten at breaks times so please don’t send in other snacks. To ensure fairness we may need to start taking snacks away from children which is something we don’t want to do. 
Summer reminders
When the weather is warm, please remember to send your children into school with sun cream, water bottle and sun hats.  We will remind them to put hats and sun cream on before we send them out in high heat. As last year, we will not send the children out for long periods of time during peak periods of heat.  Instead they will have ‘hot play’ inside. 
Park reminders
I am still dealing with many issues and complaints regarding incidents at the park after school. Please be advised that I have instructed PCSO Darren England to follow up incidents with parents directly. If you accompany your children to the park, please ensure they behave appropriately. Please don’t allow your children to visit the park unsupervised if they are not able to behave appropriately. Thank you for your cooperation. 
Mobile Phones
Please remember whilst in School we ask you to respect our no mobile phone usage.  If you need to answer a call on your mobile phone, which we appreciate can happen, please ask a member of staff to direct to you a place where you can do so.
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 10th  June : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	6JF to Balcombe Wood Residential
Nursery Outdoor Classroom
	Year 2 Express Event at 2.15pm
Year 4 Express Event at 2.40pm
	6CP to Balcombe Wood Residential
Year 5 Express Event at 2.30pm
After School Club Open Evening 3.15pm - 5.00pm
	Year 5 to Crealy Adventure Park
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PTFA News
Roundball Walk and Tea
Thank you to all those who have bought tickets for our walk and tea on Sunday afternoon. The walk is at 2pm and cream tea from roughly 3pm. This event is to raise funds for The Devon Air Ambulance and Kings Hospice as well as the PTFA.  Today is the last day for ordering tickets -  £2.50 each and cover the walk, food and a treasure hunt and certificate for the children.  If you still want to join us then email PTFA@littletownacademy.org and let us know how many tickets to reserve for you on the day.  We would love to have as many people as possible to join us.  If anyone would like to help by donating cakes or scones then they can be brought in this afternoon or on Sunday.
The forecast at the moment looks like possible showers so please make sure that you have suitable waterproofs and footwear as it might be a bit muddy.  Also, please remember that all children must be accompanied by an adult for the afternoon.
Summer Fete
Our Summer fete this year is on Friday 12th July from 3:15 – 5pm.  We will have lots of games, cakes, ice creams, bouncy castle and other activities for the children as well as refreshments, Tombola and a Raffle.  Next week you will get some raffle tickets in your child’s book bags.  Please try to sell them and bring them back to the box by reception before the fete.  This is our biggest fundraiser of the year so come along and enjoy some fun.
We will be asking for donations of bottles and cakes nearer the time.  Friday 12th July will also be a non-uniform day with a summer theme.
We cannot run these events without help. If anyone has an hour or more they could volunteer to help setting up from 1:15 on the Friday or helping on a stall in the afternoon then please email ptfa@littletownacademy.org. We want to make this a great fundraiser as well as a fun afternoon so don’t want to have to cut any of the stalls because of lack of helpers.
Uniform
The PTFA are still selling good quality second hand uniform at 50p per item.  There are request slips on in reception to fill in with what you are looking for and we will return items to your child’s class.
Upcoming events
9th June : Roundball Hill charity walk and cream tea
14th June : Year 5 cake sale after school
12th July : Summer Fete 
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